

## Carolyn Dunn/HC-SC/GC/CA

2007-10-24 10:25 AM

- To Deborah Clements/HC-SC/GC/CA@HWC
- CC Nellie Roest/HC-SC/GC/CA@HWC, Kathleen Hedley/HC-SC/GC/CA@HWC

bcc

Subject Whites Point Quarry response to panel

History:

This message has been forwarded.

Hi,

I just participated in a teleconference on Deb's behalf, to discuss the GoC response to the panel report on Whites Point Quarry. CEAA is the lead right now but DFO will be taking the pen to draft the response. CEAA should be sending out Qs and As and other materials to our communications people today.

There are not many recommendations directed to GoC. There is the main recommendation to say no to the project, as well as one to CEAA about adaptive management guidance, and one to TC on ballast water. The impression I got from the brief discussion is that the GoC will make the same response to the main recommendation as the province. A meeting between the RAs, CEAA and the province should take place later this week.

There is a time crunch to respond seeing as Nova Scotia will make an announcement by mid November, get moving on this as soon as their legislature sits Nov. 22, hoping to make a decision by November 30.

Sincerely, Carolyn

tel: (613) 948-2875 fax: (613) 952-8857 carolyn\_dunn@hc-sc.gc.ca

Environmental Assessment Division / Division d'évaluation environnementale Safe Environments Program / Programme de la securité des milieux HECS Branch / Direction générale SESC Health Canada / Santé Canada